# **Welcome to the Tangiteroria Community Complex**

# **Newsletter July 2025**

# The Complex has been busy since our last newsletter:

### TR?VIA N?TE

We would like to thank our Sponsors for the support of our Trivia Nite on 31st May, we had 18 teams and made a profit of \$3700 from sponsorship, auction items and table fees, all this counts towards supporting our operational expenses. A big plus was the use of our technology we have in the Main Hall for large functions, it exceeded our expectations. This event is all about fun and laughs and is an annual event that has run in some way, shape or form for 15 years.

A big thanks to our competitors and congratulations to the Los Banditos team (winners) and the Medical Misfits (best themed). A thanks also to our Quiz Masters Jason and Dynese Moore, and Hoddy our MC.

### **CAMPERVANS**

We had the NZMCA Northland branch visit us for the weekend back in May. They enjoyed a great few days, we ran a quiz night for them on the Saturday night and they thoroughly enjoyed themselves, there were around 60 campervans in total so a great turnout. We are now registered on their website as a POP so we expect to see more campervans staying in the carpark.

Others functions that have been taking place: hirage to the KDC, AA, birthdays and a funeral.

#### **OUR NEW WEBSITE**

Our new website went live on the 30th April, it was time to upgrade to a new platform, and we received some funding to get the ball rolling. The website highlights our history and where we have come from, links to our Marae and School. We highlight the venue and celebrate our events and stories. Have a look and let us know what you think......

# AGM Wednesday 7.00pm 13<sup>th</sup> August 2025 (adopt revised constitution)

This is a big deal - as some of you maybe aware all Incorporated Societies and Charities need to re apply to be an Incorporated Society and continue to have Charities status – our Committee have been revisiting our constitution to ensure its in line with the new Act but also so its usable, understandable and relatable.

The AGM also will approve new Chair, Treasurer and Secretary (if anyone is interested) – but also discuss the annual membership fee. As the complex continues to come on line since the rebuild many expenses have shown themselves – but our objective is to ensure the Complex is used and with hirage be self sustaining. The March 2025 year end financial reports have been reviewed recently and will be uploaded to the website if anyone would like to view them.

Anyone that would like to help out in anyway or has specialist skills you feel could add to our Complex crew we'd like to hear from you, you're welcome to come along to our meetings.

Volunteers are essential for community groups as they provide valuable support, enhance community connections, and offer a wide range of benefits to the community.

A nomination form is attached to this newsletter should you wish to come on board.

#### **CATTLE SCHEME**

We would like to thank those who have grazed or reared animals for the Complex. It is still our biggest earner to support the operational costs of the Complex. Grant West coordinates this scheme so please ring him 021 054 3837 if you have animals on your property or would like to take on an animal.

#### **TITO CUP @ TANGOWAHINE 2025**

2025 Tito and Taylor cup results:

Rugby 51-22

Netball 32-14

Tangowahine took both wins this year with some young fit players coming through for both teams.

Thanks to all players, spectators, sponsors, helpers, and the Tito and Taylor families. Always a special day when the two communities come together!!

We also now have 50 years of the Tito Cup being collated scores, results and every photo of the teams since 2006 (thanks to Maria Adams and Jenny McDermott) – still a work in progress but it should get to the Complex by September.

# Activities at the Complex during the week

- Pickleball Monday 6pm
- Squash please make contact with us
- Indoor Bowls Wednesday 6pm
- Yoga Tuesday 6pm
- Exercise Room this is available, get in touch to sign a waiver and get a token if you wish to use this facility.

#### **COMPLEX – ELECTRICITY**

Did you know we have 45 solar panels on the Complex roof, since installation in 2023 we have produced almost double the amount of energy we have consumed and the excess is returned to the grid.

#### GRANTS

Thanks to our grants application guru Mel Berger we have been lucky over the years to receive grants for items at the Complex – see below - \$57,250 from NZ Lottery for kitchen equipment, tables and chairs

\$60,707 from Foundation North for solar capability and cabling for WIFI

\$135,054 from NZ Lottery for Squash Court \$2,000 from Oxford Sports Trust for basketball hoops and back boards

\$2,500 from COGs to support operational expenses \$27,038 from Foundation North for projector and sound system

\$10,000 from NZ Lottery for operational expenses \$2,820 from KDC for floodlight in carpark

## **BURGER NIGHTS / BISTRO**

Jan, her kitchen workers and bar staff have continued to have the Complex open regularly on a Friday evening. The Bistro in June was hosted by the Home and School – thanks for your support. These nights are very popular – if you have not been to one yet come along and enjoy a night off cooking and meet the locals.

## Up coming dates:

August 1, 15th and 29th – Burger night September 12th – BISTRO October 10th & 24th – Burger night November 7th & 21st – Burger night December 5th - Burger night December 19th – BISTRO

Keep an eye on the Tangiteroria Community Complex Facebook page and our new website for updates or amendments to these dates.